
Kay’s Creek Elementary  
Community Council Minutes  
April 8, 2021 

 
In Attendance 
Susan Andrews - Principal 
Courtney Geisler - Assistant Principal 
Wendy Pitt - Teacher 
Wendy Shaw - Chair  
Jared Smart - Secretary  
Sharee Black  
David Hatch  
 
Minutes 

• Safety 
o Kaysville City completed a traffic study near the school. Josh Belnap reported a reduced 

speed zone and additional crossing guard were "not warranted". He reported the city is 
making a traffic safety video for all residents and will be placing signs on streets near the 
school to discourage parking during drop-off and pick-up hours before and after school. 
He also noted that a stoplight on 200 N. and Bonneville Lane has not been formally 
planned but a formal evaluation of that intersection had been planned  

o Principal Andrews met with UDOT officials this week. Work beginning April 19 will begin 
impacting the roads and area around the school. The school now has an official contact 
and UDOT will keep the school apprised when work is to be done around the school. 
Plans are for the work around 200 N. to be completed in 2023 

o The school and PTA are planning a safety campaign in the fall  
• Land Trust Goals  

o Formal goals were presented and approved by the council to spend $87,569 to support 
math, reading, social and emotional learning, and technology 

 


